

News Bulletin

Estate Walkabouts

You may recall from previous bulletins that we were planning to commence estate walkabouts at the Telford Millennium Community. We have arranged walkabouts on the Community in the past. Estate Walkabouts are an opportunity for you to meet with us to discuss any issues you may have. We have also taken the opportunity to work in partnership with the Police who will be represented at these estate walkabouts.

Please come and join us and other residents as we value your input into these estate walkabouts:

Date	Time
Saturday 1 April 2017	10.00a.m.
Thursday 25 May 2017	6.00p.m.
Thursday 27 July 2017	6.00p.m.
Thursday 24 August 2017	6.00p.m.
Saturday 28 October 2017	10.00a.m.

The meeting point will be outside the Sanctuary Offices at 20 Ketley Park Road where Mark Macpherson-Lees from Sanctuary Housing and a representative from the Police will look forward to meeting with you.

MUGA and Play Area

We are aware of certain issues in and around this area including broken glass and rubbish being strewn over the area. Currently the responsibility for maintaining this area is the Homes and Communities Agency – their contractors carry out weekly visits to remove rubbish etc. along with generally maintaining the area. In the near future the Trust will take over responsibility of these areas including the safety inspections aswell as the general maintenance. In the meantime please continue to report any problems via Sanctuary's Office at 20 Ketley Park Road or call 0800 131 3348.

Residents Meeting

Those of you that have lived in the Telford Millennium Community for some time will recall that regular Residents Meetings were held. These meetings were previously attended by various organisations including the developer, Taylor Wimpey.

We now plan to re-introduce these and again this is a chance for you to have your say. Any issues you have can be raised at the meeting along with any ideas you have about how the Community could be improved.

The meeting details are as follows:

Date: Thursday 20 April 2017

Time: 6.30p.m.

Venue: Sanctuary Offices, 20 Ketley Park Road

We would like to see as many people as possible at the meeting and we are hoping that Taylor Wimpey will also be in attendance. In addition to this if you would like any particular matter to be raised please let us know prior to the date of the meeting.

Telford Millennium Community Trust Board

Following an article in a previous bulletin we are pleased to report a number of residents have expressed an interest in joining the Trust Board. We are really pleased with this as eventually the Trust Board will be run by residents as per the terms of the Community Trust Declaration.

There are other ways you can become involved and some of these have been mentioned earlier in this bulletin so why not come in and see us or give us a call?

Should you wish to discuss any of the above or anything else relating to the Telford Millennium Community please call at the Sanctuary offices at 20 Ketley Park Road, Telford or telephone us on 0800 131 3348.